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April 10, 2012

CORRECTED MINUTES

Facilitator:  Jacque Garcia  Scribe:  Kristine Suozzi

Present:  Anita Harshman, Mbaember Davidwuam, Bill Pratt, Jacque Garcia, Tony Watkins, Kay B, Rick Aguilar, Ray Baca, Hagn Nguyen, Matt Cross- Guillen, Dave Broudy. Crystal Romero, Eric Chrisp Johnny Wilson, Catie Calder, Kristine Suozzi

Absent but sent regrets: Bill Kimbrough, Victoria Sanchez, Stephanie Barnett, Andrea Quijada, Leona Woelk, David Reed, Nancy Kirkpatrick, Daryl Smith, Bill Wiese, Nicole Katz, Noell Stone

1. Follow Ups from last meeting– (50 minutes)

a. Legislative Survey Update - Daryl  Please see the attached survey and send any recommended changes to Daryl Smith at dtsmith@salud.unm.edu by this Friday
· Deconstructing Racism Sub Committee Update - We are recruiting new members to the Deconstructing Racism Sub-Committee.  In order to be a member, we are discussing requiring anti- racism training. We are currently investigating working with Roberto Chene to provide this training for us.  The next meeting is 4/20, at the Bank of the West building on the northwest corner of San Mateo and Central in the 8th floor conference room from 12-2.
· Economic Democracy Group of the BCCHC  - David Broudy - This group is working on an HIA of a living wage.  90,000 positions in BC currently make less than $10/hour, including restaurants, landscaping, etc.  People who hire themselves out - ie daycare, are not included in this number.  Raising the minimum wage will not significantly impact overall businesses. There are studies that show that sub-minimum wages impact health and Rajiv Bhatia has done a study on the health impacts of having a livable wage. We may want to look at YPPL and cost savings to the health care system.  Studies have also shown that one would need $15/hour/per person for a family of 4 to live.  There are also multiplier effects that people will be spending the $ that they earn and that increasing the wage of the bottom earners will also raise the next level up.  The Montanita Co-op has done a lot of work on a living wage.   There is a calculator that you can find if you search living wage.  Members of the NMHEWG (Jerry Montoya, David Broudy, Enrique Cardiel, Mark Moffet and Kristine Suozzi) are scheduling a meeting with Commissioner Hart Stebbins to possibly introduce a livable wage in BC.  Working America is working on a livable wage for Albuquerque and we will be collaborating with them.

· APS Family Engagement Policy Initiatives.  Tony Watkins. There are about 400 community members who have worked on this policy and/or attended focus groups, community forums, etc.  They are asking for equity across many areas and for families to bring their assets to learning.  There are 31 supporting organizations, including the NMHEWG.  There was a meeting with the APS Board a month ago with testimony.  Board members, Kortz and Peercy have some concerns, which the group is addressing.  Some people are meeting with Paula Maes, who has not committed to the policy yet.  The group has also rejected negative effects of families as a reason for educational gaps.  

· The group held a retreat this past weekend with 40 people in attendance.  They learned to respect each other’s differences and reach decisions without necessarily reaching consensus.  They also learned how to respond to school board members.  

· They are trying to get more young people involved in the work, honoring how they want to be involved and understanding that young people want to present to the Board

· The policy includes equitable communication, involvement, respect, etc and these dynamics were used in developing the policy.

Follow Ups:  

1. On Thursday morning at 8 AM on the 10th floor of One Civic in conference room B the APS Partnership (2 County Commissioners - 2 City Councilors - Rey Garduno and Brad Winter and 2 APS board members - Lorenzo Garcia and Analie Maestas) will be meeting.  The FUE group is hoping that this group will vote on the policy.  

2. In the last school board election, only 2% of eligible voters voted.  One must register to run for the board around the winter solstice and the election is in January.  We want more people to get out and vote.

3. Ray, Rufus, Jacque and Kristine will draft a letter to the school board explaining why NMHEWG is supporting this policy.

4. Rick Aguilar, Kay Bounkeua, and Kristine will draft a letter to the editor about why this policy is important 

5. Crystal offered that she will forward a letter to the school board from Representative Heinrich from us.

6. Responding to the school board member’s letter is an opportunity to respond to a white privilege perspective.  Eric is willing to work on this with Tony.

· List serve Jacque and Christy have worked on a g-mail list serve.  We will discuss this more at the next meeting
· Our website - Jacque and Matt.  The more it gets searched, the more it will pop up.  So please look for NM Health Equity.  We have a cover page.  The Health Equity Initiative out of NY has some interesting things on their site.

Follow Up:  
1.  Write out what health equity means to you and practice it.  Matt will be taping us at the next meeting.  It will include:  a list of entities involved in the NMHEWG, links to other websites and will cost $60/year for bigger storage and linkages

3.  Community Learning (50 minutes)
a. Next Steps NMHEWG - All  We didn’t get to this part although we discussed that our principle focus has been on addressing institutional racism, poverty, poor educational outcomes.  We will continue this discussion next month.
a. How do we continue to promote co-learning and systemic change?
i. How many of us understand the SDOH/ have seen UC?

ii. What trainings do we need?  (SDOH, systemic change models, uprooting racism, addressing poverty and the education gap) 
b. What do we want to accomplish in the next year?
c. How do we get there?
4.  Meeting Closure and Evaluation (10 minutes)

                  What worked +


What needs change (
People can speak their minds
Conversation on education was great

Nice location
5.  Announcements  (Please read in advance; we won’t be discussing these)
a. Please turn in your updates on showings of Unnatural Causes to jacgarcia@salud.unm
b. Two groups in Albuquerque are seeking to introduce a livable wage in Albuquerque.  We will be coordinating with them

c. Two articles in last week’s Journal talked about personal habits and preventing illness.  Quigley added that in addition to personal factors, where you live, your resources, etc impact your health.  Bill Pratt wrote an article to the editor about the influences of the social determinants of health on health outcomes.

d. Juniors now have to pass the SBA to be able to get their diploma.  NM Education Equity Alliance is working on this.  At the time that they are making graduation stricter, the NM NCLB waiver is lumping together high and low groups.  This disaggregation of data makes it impossible to look at which groups are failing.  

e. NMPHA is free.  If you want to set up a table, you need to fill out a form on-line, but that is also free.  Paul Lobe is the keynote speaker for Saturday on the importance of civic engagement.  There will also be a Ted Session on Friday evening.  Matt has offered to film and put up a three-minute video of what health equity means to us.  Contact Matt at 314-0324 to get filmed. Dr Troutman will be the keynote speaker on Saturday morning.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, May 9th at Parents Reaching Out Office
